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President, David Whipple, called the regular meeting of the Town Council to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Town Hall with council members Brad Korff, Roger Bippus & Kenneth Temme present. Also present were town attorney Adam Farrar, maintenance supervisor Garry Sierra, David Hynes from Commonwealth Engineers and Chief David Wedding from the Vanderburgh County Sheriff’s Department.

David Whipple made a motion, seconded by Roger Bippus, to approve the minutes from the July meeting. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Brad Korff made a motion, seconded by Kenneth Temme, to approve the financial reports ending July 31st. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Brad Korff made a motion, seconded by Roger Bippus, to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe advised the council that she has been working many hours on the 2008 budget.  She had a meeting with the Indiana Department of Local Government Finance at the Civic Center on Monday, August 6th to review & prepare budget estimates and tally our net worth.  Mrs. Lowe announced that we will have a public budget hearing on August 23rd at 7:30pm and an adoption hearing on September 11th at 7:30 for Darmstadt’s 2008 budget.
Lowe let council know that she had also met with the Bank of Evansville concerning our current CD’s we have invested with them.  She was advised by Bank of Evansville that these two CD’s will mature this coming November, she was given the current balance and the rate of investment as 5.149%.  Mallory announced that she indeed updated our financial reports to reflect the accurate balance and mentioned that she will shop around in November for the best rates to reinvest our CD’s.  
OLD BUSINESS:
David Hynes from Commonwealth Engineers advised that the meters at Old State Road and Boonville-New Harmony have been a problem.  Evansville water & sewer has been working on it.  Land acquisition has been an issue and caused delays with these repairs.  We should receive quotes from contractors by August 27th for the repair work of these meters.  The work should be completed by late October.  Meter pits needed to be moved and our limited easement was a problem.  Mr. Hynes stated that we had to acquire ground that was outside of our easement.  The new pits are 5’ in diameter and 6’ deep.  The new meters will have technology of allowing the office to call the meter and download the readings directly via phone lines.
David Hynes gave us an update on the inflow & infiltration study update.  Mr. Hynes also presented the board, the clerk-treasurer & the maintenance supervisor with binders containing a very thorough complete inflow and infiltration study including all data, maps, areas of concern and recommendations.

Mr. Hynes stated that wet weather has given us lots of good data.  Mr. Hynes advised that we have 4” laterals for single & multiple homes which are unique compared to most communities.  We have 16.5 miles of pressure, 9.5 miles of lateral lines and 314 pumps in our system.

The smoke testing was done on about a half of our gravity fed sewer system.  Two different meters were used to measure results.  The engineers were watching for pressure spikes, inflow and grid lock conditions.  These were measured and outlined on a map showing results in red for serious in flow problems, yellow for caution and green for working fine.

Mr. Hynes explained that the infiltration problem of clean rainwater runoff going into our sewer system causes us money for extra wear and tear on the system in addition to the extra cost of treating clear water.

Most of the problems found in the smoke testing were just cleanout tops being knocked off.  Overall our system is fairly tight and the few problems seem to be very manageable.
David Whipple asked Brad Korff how the project of a two tier system for well user billing was coming along.  Mr. Korff replied that before he continues he would like to know if he has any support from the board.  David stated that yes he did, provided he has worked out the administrative burden with Mallory.

Mr. Brad Korff advised that our 2 tier sewer rate for well users was in the final works.  There was some discussion between council again as in our last meeting, as to what terms we will introduce in the chance that residents change frequently in a residence.  Adam Farrar advised that any residents residing in the domicile at the time of their filing for the sewer discount are to be included on the notarized forms.  There was much discussion as to how many times per year a residence may change their forms.  
NEW BUSINESS:
Chief David Wedding from the Vanderburgh County Sheriff’s Department gave the council and town residents the latest report for the Town of Darmstadt.  Chief Wedding stated that he ran an activity report for the Town of Darmstadt from July 2006 to June 2007.  The report showed very little criminal activity and that the main concern in our town is aggressive driving.  Chief Wedding reported that school started on August 13th and the Vanderburgh Sheriff’s Department had an officer at Trinity Lutheran School in the morning and afternoon.  
Chief Wedding advised that the Vanderburgh County Sherriff’s department takes pride in their quick response and fact that they take all complaints in person and not over the phone.  In the past year there have only been 6-911 hang ups & 16 animal complaints.  

David Wedding recommended the town start a neighborhood watch or a ‘night out’ to get to know our neighbors and look out for one another.  Wedding also mentioned that anytime a residents leaves out of town that they can call the Sheriff’s department to put their home on a watch list.  The Sheriff’s department will check the home & property at least once a day for them.  Anyone wanting to report any traffic concerns can send their concerns directly to Chief Wedding at dwedding@vanderburghsheriff.com or call the Sheriff’s department.

Brad Korff mentioned he receives loose dog complaints and wanted to know at what point residents can take matters into their own hands.  Chief Wedding recommended keeping all trash can lids secure to deter loose dogs from entering property.  Chief Wedding stated that if a loose dog continues to cause problems for a homeowner that he can use an air rifle to scare the dog off, but can only use deadly force if the dog causes a threat.  Chief Wedding recommends calling the Sheriff’s department immediately for any threatening dogs.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Mr. Kenneth Temme advised that he attended the solid waste district committee meeting.  Mr. Temme announced that there will be a tox-a-way day at Robert’s Stadium on September 8th from 9am to 3pm.  On October 6th at the Civic Center parking lot from 8am to 12pm will be tire recycling day.  Evansville Day school will also be having a drop-off recycling day on September 8th in the parking lot.
Roger Bippus voiced his concerns again this month about the town property adjacent to the town hall and his own personal property.  Mr. Bippus asked about the concrete fill and leveling Mr. Sierra has been working on and stated that it was not appropriate for building on.  Mr. Whipple advised Roger that he knows of no plans to build on that property at this time.  It was then explained to Roger Bippus by Mr. Sierra that the concrete fill and leveling work that has been accomplished is to solve the drainage issue and improve appearance on that piece of property.  Garry advised that he has indeed been working on improving the property every chance he gets and has received compliments from nearby residents on the project so far.
ATTORNEY COMMENTS:
No comments
GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:
Garry Sierra commented that a year ago, when he started this job that we had 79 sewer lights on and that now our lights are currently down to about 5.  Garry added than he continues to make repairs on the system and it has greatly improved since he has taken on as maintenance supervisor.  Mr. Hynes with Commonwealth Engineers agreed.

RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:
During the discussion on the well user’s proposed 2 tier system; Bob Stobbs recommended having 2 fixed windows per year for the changes to occur, that owners can only change once every 12 months during one of these two time frames, Ken Temme agreed.  

Kathy Klueg questioned where the 2,000 per resident or 4,000 gallons per 2 person dwelling, per month average was derived from.  Brad Korff responded that this is indeed the average in Vanderburgh County.

Mr. Schneider of Oak Trail Drive asked what the current rate was for 2 people on a well.  Brad Korff answered that currently it is $70.82 but that with the new 2 tier system a home with 2 or less residents that turn in a notarized form will only be charged $47.20 plus any electricity charges that may apply.  
The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.
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